SLT Meeting
1/11/2023

Attending:   Phil Mueller                                       Katy Van Dyke
                      Jan McCarthy (on-line)                    Bill Bertram
                      Dale Neuberger                                Pastor Coates
                      Michelle Grebel                                Bruce Larson (on-line)
                      Bev Enger (on-line)                          Derek Woehl
                      Bonnie Ranum                                  Anita Tulp
                      Mike Watterson                               Randi Watterson

Absent: Mary Lee Nielson (illness)

Devotion by Pastor Coates – Epiphany (January 6), the arrival of the Maji from the East

Approval of Agenda – Phil Mueller moved to accept the Agenda.  Derek Woehl 2nd. Motion carried.

Approval of Minutes – with correction that Tyler may not be a student at VCSU, but a staff member.  Anita moved to approve the minutes of the last meeting. Dale Neuberger 2nd. Motion carried.

Recruitment Process for Chair, Chair-Elect and Chairpersons of each Working Group – Lori Glaser was the Chair of the SLT. Dave Hanson stepped in due to Lori’s extended illness. Derek Woehl moved that Pastor Coates bring back nominations for leadership at the February SLT Meeting. Bill Bertram 2nd. Motion carried.

Mary Lee Nielson will continue as the Church Treasurer until a new treasurer is recruited.

Pastor Coates moved that the new Nominating Committee will consist of Jan McCarthy, Derek Woehl, Phil Mueller, Anita Tulp, Bev Enger, and himself. Katy Van Dyke 2nd. Motion carried.

SLT Calendar Meeting Dates for 2023 – the SLT Meeting will be on Wednesday, February 8th at 5:30 pm. The date and time of the March Meeting will be decided at the February Meeting.

Mike Watterson brought up the fact that the neighbors to the South of the parsonage are concerned about the melting of the large snow pile that is encroaching on their yard. They are concerned that the runoff could end up in their basement.  It was discussed that the snow could be removed in late February or March, when melting begins. Dale Neuberger moved that ACD remove the snow pile in late February or March. Bill Bertram 2nd. Motion carried.

Old Business:

Office Administrator Search Update - Three candidates for the position have been interviewed by the Pastor Parish Relations Working Group.

Youth Director Compensation Update – This discussion has been tabled until the Finance and Pastor-Parish Working Groups meet to make a recommendation.

New Business:

Security System – Mike Watterson has secured pledges to pay for the installation of a security system for the West Entry Doors and the West Door used by the Kiosk employees.  This would include a video and intercom system.  The Office Administrator would control this system. The cost would be approximately $10,000, as well as an approximate $35 per month charge for maintenance and software upgrades.  Phil Mueller moved to approve the installation of a security system for the west access doors. Anita Tulp 2nd. Motion carried.

Bonnie Burchill is working on raising funds for automatic openers for the main restrooms.

Office Administrator – Michelle moved to offer the job of Office Administrator and Newsletter Editor to McCall Flatt. The beginning salary would be $31,600 for the 6-month probationary period and $35,110 after that. Anita Tulp agreed to train McCall, if she accepts the position. Bonnie Ranum moved to pay Anita $19.29/hr. for time spent training. Michelle Grebel 2nd. Motion carried.



Lay employees with sick leave may carry over (bank) up to 119 hours (17 days) of sick leave and 91 hours (13 days) of vacation time.

Financial Workgroup –  There was discussion as to how to incorporate the Youth Leader Salary (which the Lints do not wish to accept), as well as the $1,000 line item for the Youth Group into the 2023 Budget.

Katy Van Dyke moved that the approval of the 2023 Budget be tabled until the February Meeting.  The Finance Working Group will meet and have a recommendation at that time. Bonnie Ranum 2nd. Motion carried.

Salary Reduction Agreement – Pastor Coates requested that $2,928 be withheld from his paycheck for Health Insurance and $1,080 be withheld for Medical Reimbursement.  The Treasurer would sign this agreement and back date it.
Katy Van Dyke moved to accept this Salary Reduction Agreement. Anita Tulp 2nd. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Randi Watterson
Recorder










